## TOWN OF UXBRIDGE HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

21 South Main Street Uxbridge, Massachusetts 01569 Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

20 April 2016

SUBJECT: Minutes for UHDC meeting on 16 March 2016

The Historic District Commission was called to order at 5:30 PM on 16 March 2016. Members present were: Michael Potaski, Melissa Haskell, Marion Baker, Jane Keegan and Travis Baker. Absent were Eric Belseth and Faye McCloskey.

A motion was made by Ms. Haskell to take out of order the application for a sign permit at Koopman's Lumber. Ms. Marion Baker seconded and the motion passed unanimously. The Commission then reviewed the design of the proposed sign on Douglas Street and a proposal to move the existing sign to the parking lot side of the building. Commission members expressed concern about the brightness and colors to be displayed by the new sign. The presenter and the representative from Koopman's assured the Commission that the sign will be programmable and that no high level of luminosity or garish colors will be displayed. Ms. Marion Baker moved to accept the proposal for the new sign and the proposal to move the existing sign to the parking lot side of the building. Ms. Haskell seconded. During discussion, Ms. Travis Baker expressed reservations about the second installation. The motion passed 4-1-0 with Ms. Travis Baker voting no.

Mrs. Keegan offered the Commission a reformatted version of the proposed Signage Regulation. Ms. Marion Baker moved to table the revised regulation to allow members time to review. Ms. Haskell seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

There being no further business, the Commission set its next meeting date as 20 March 2016 and Ms. Marion Baker moved the meeting be adjourned and Ms. Haskell seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Michael R. Potaski

Chairman, Historic District Commission